
 

Pump Room volunteer 

guides a hit 

Cheltenham Trust volunteer guides Jill and Jane reminding 

themselves how the Cheltenham waters taste! 

We had a great response to our notice in the April 
newsletter inviting members and others to become 
volunteer stewards and guides at the Pump Room. 
Eleven volunteers were up and running in their 
new role by the end of July, with a further group 
being trained at the end of August. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visitor numbers are also encouraging, ranging 
from twenty to sixty per day. Feedback from 
visitors on the volunteer guides has been positive, 
and comments from both guides and visitors are 
informing our ongoing discussions with The 
Cheltenham Trust about the visitor experience at 
the Pump Room. 

New guides are always welcome, so if you are 
interested in finding out more, please contact The 
Cheltenham Trust’s volunteer coordinator at 
volunteering@cheltenhamtrust.org.uk 

In the next issue we hope to include an interview 
with one of the Pump Room guides. 

Pittville Pump Room 

Action Group 
We have set up this new sub-committee to work 
with The Cheltenham Trust on improving the 
‘visitor experience’ at the Pump Room. We have 
been holding regular meetings about the Pump 
Room with staff from the Trust since March 2018, 
but decided that an action group was needed to 
provide a focus for our discussions and monitor 
progress. We have a list of twelve modest 
objectives, ranging from having the opening hours 
clearly displayed at each entrance to installing 
heritage information boards outside the building.  
One serious concern is the mineral water, which is 
frequently unavailable for tasting. It is a complex 
situation, but we are determined to understand 
what the problems are and to work with the Trust 
on solving them. 

The Action Group would be interested in hearing 
about your experiences (good or bad) of visiting 
the Pump Room. Please send an email to us at 
secretary@friendsofpittville.org.uk  

The great success story is the volunteer guides, and 
we are thrilled that The Cheltenham Trust has 
been able to extend its volunteer programme to the 
Pump Room.                   Fiona Clarke 

 

Sept 2018 

The aim of Friends of Pittville is to promote greater community involvement in the enjoyment, protection, 
future restoration and renewal of Pittville Park and Estate. 

 

You are cordially invited to the 

Friends of Pittville 
Annual General Meeting 

Tuesday, 30 October 2018  
at Dunalley Primary School 

West Drive, Cheltenham GL50 4LB 
Starts 6.30pm  

Refreshments from 6.00pm 
  

Local historian Stuart Manton will tell the 
fascinating story of Pittville’s Zoo Wars – 
how Pittville nearly came to have a zoo. 

The Agenda, Annual Report and Accounts 
will be on the website a week before the 

AGM. The 2017 papers are there until then. 
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Launch of learning 

resources on our website 
Our Green Space Volunteers have been working in 
Pittville Park for eight years, while our History 
Works team has been researching the history of 
Pittville since 2014. We would like to share the 
knowledge we have gained with teachers and 
children who visit the park as part of their 
education. We hope these learning resources will 
be of interest to families and other visitors to 

Pittville and the park as well.  

The resource sheets are based on topics related to 
the park, and provide information, maps and 
practical activities. They cover a range of topics in 
the categories shown below. Please have a look at 
the sheets on the website, download them and try 
them out. 

We hope schools, families and other visitors will 
provide feedback, with suggestions, after using the 
resources. We also invite schools to contribute to 
future learning resources. This project has been 
assisted by a Community Pride grant from 
Cheltenham Borough Council. 

Pittville History Works 

FULL HOUSES FOR HERITAGE  
OPEN DAYS 

The Pittville History Works group is expecting a 
full house for its two talks on Pittville Pioneers, 
which form part of this year’s ‘Extraordinary 
Women’ theme. 

On 14 September, Martin Renshaw is speaking on 
Mary Ann Scott and Mary Jane Briggs, two of the 
pioneering women who set up schools in Pittville 
Circus Road during the second half of the 
nineteenth century. We were fortunate to secure 
the boardroom at Lansdown House, the site of one 
of the schools, for this event. 

On 16 September, Hilary Simpson and Sue Jones 
(author of Votes for Women: Cheltenham and the 
Cotswolds) are speaking on Dr Grace Billings and  

Dr Grace Billings photo courtesy King and Billings families 

Florence Earengey, both commemorated by blue 
plaques sponsored by Friends of Pittville and 
Cheltenham Civic Society. Dr Grace Billings was 
Cheltenham’s first woman doctor and Florence 
Earengey was the leading suffrage campaigner, 
and in 1899 they both started their married lives in 
Pittville. We are grateful to No 38 The Park for 
providing the venue for this event. More 
information on these and other Pittville Pioneers 
can be found on the Pittville History Works 
website – just search for ‘Pittville history’. 

CHELTENHAM REMEMBERS: 
COMMUNITY COMMEMORATION 
MARCH, 10 November 

As part of the Cheltenham Remembers 
programme of WW1 centenary events, a team of 
volunteers is organising a community 
commemoration march on Saturday 10 November. 
The march will represent each of the 1,290 soldiers 
from Cheltenham who died during the First World 
War, with each participant carrying the name of a 
single soldier. 
It will start at Pittville and end at Montpellier, and 
should be an impressive and moving occasion. 
Friends of Pittville are hoping to put together a 
group of marchers to represent soldiers with 
Pittville connections, including the two 
Winterbotham brothers who feature in the 
commemorative painting currently on display in 
The Wilson. If you would be interested in taking 
part, please email info@pittvillehistory.org.uk   

Hilary Simpson 
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Trustees visit Pittville 

Student Village 

As a follow-up to the official opening of the Student 
Village in April, a small group of Friends of Pittville 
trustees were shown round the campus by Tom 
Skinner from the Communications and Marketing 
Department of the university. The former art 
college building of 1964 has been demolished, as 
has the low extension of 1980 to the south. The 
elegant and innovative buildings of the 1990s have 
been retained. Some parts now form the Laurie Lee 
Building, housing a cafeteria, which is open to the 
community, a shop – currently being refurbished 
but also open to the community – and a multi-faith 
room. There is a book exchange – take one along 
in exchange for one on the shelves. Upstairs, the 
bar area was deserted when we visited, but is well 
used in term time.  

The Laurie Lee Building 

The building features artworks by distinguished 
alumni and staff of the former art college, such as 
P J Crook, Cornelia Parker and Reginald Dent. 
Members of the public may visit to view the 
artwork (weekdays between 8am and 5pm). You 
can also see The Golden Boy, the 2005 bust of 
Rolling Stones member Brian Jones.  

The 800 students live in either a ‘town house’, with 
twelve students on three floors, and a communal 
kitchen and living space on the ground floor, or in 
a self-contained flat with en suite shower. The aim 
is to make the accommodation more homely than 
the halls of residence many of us remember. It is 
all a long way from lumpy mattresses on narrow 
beds and feeding shillings into the meter!  

Students with disabilities are well catered for: 
designated accommodation includes kitchens with 
height-adjustable worktops and rooms and 
bathrooms with plenty of space for manoeuvring a 
wheelchair. Two of the former residential blocks 
have remained and have been refurbished. There 
is plenty of grassy open space between the  

housing blocks, with seating, but it was of course 
all looking arid and parched in early August – the  
young trees had suffered particularly. Local 
residents had been concerned about the extra 
traffic and noise resulting from the increase in 
population, but students on Pittville Campus are 
not allowed to have cars. Most students in 
residence here have lectures at Francis Close Hall, 
ten minutes’ walk away. The Friends of Pittville 
trustees are keen to maintain contact with the 
campus, and look forward to close cooperation 
with staff and students in future.       Sandy Marshall 

Opening of the new 

Changing Places facility 
The Changing Places toilet, next to the main play 
area, was opened by the Mayor, Councillor 
Bernard Fisher, on 10 August. Also present was 
Councillor Chris Coleman, who is the cabinet 
member for Clean Air and the Green Environment 
and responsible for the play area and the new 
facility. He explained how the play area had been 
designed to be inclusive for children of all abilities. 
Now that the new facility is in place, a family with 
a child with profound and multiple learning 
disabilities, as well as those with other physical 
disabilities or injuries, can enjoy the play area in 
the same way as other families. Also at the opening 
were the local MP, Alex Chalk, the two Pittville 
councillors, Dennis Parsons and Jo Stafford, and 
other invited guests.  

The facility is housed in a purpose-built building 
adjacent to and similar in appearance to the kiosk 
in the play area. The area around the building will 
be landscaped when the weather is more suitable. 
This is the second Changing Places toilet in 
Cheltenham, the other being in the Leisure Centre. 
                                                                 Chris Archibald 



Dragon boats on the lake  

Dragon boats in action! 

All sorts of activities occur in Pittville Park. 
Perhaps you saw this one? On 8 July, Kohler Mira 
staff held their Dragon Boat and Funday event in 
the west side of the park. It was attended by over 
600 employees, friends and family members and 
was enjoyed by many users of the park. The event 
was held in aid of Make-A-Wish UK, the charity 
that the company is supporting this year. 
 

Green Space Volunteers 
The Green Space Volunteers meet every first and 
third Thursday of the month and continue to 
attract an average of twenty people for each 
session. Volunteers don’t necessarily come along 
every time – they come when they can. We carry 
out a wide range of jobs in the park. Recently we 
have been concentrating on cutting back shrubs to 
keep them in good order and to maintain the views. 
Several of the footpaths have been mulched with 
bark for the winter, and of course the very 
important job of litter picking goes on. We have 
had some new volunteers lately, who are very 
welcome. If you would like to help keep the park 
looking good and join a friendly bunch of people in 
the fresh air, please come and join us. We always 
have more jobs to do than volunteers.  

To find out more, please email Chris Archibald at 
volunteer@friendsofpittville.org.uk 

Help needed 

If Friends of Pittville is not to become stale, it 
needs a regular supply of new members, 
volunteers and trustees. Participating in the group 
is an opportunity to make use of your valuable 
experience and skills, and perhaps learn new ones. 
If you would like to find out more about how you 
could help to keep this community organisation as 
successful as it has been so far, please contact 
chairman@friendsofpittville.org.uk 

 

Memsahib Gin and Tea 
The East India Café in the town centre adopted 
Friends of Pittville as their community charity 
when we were raising money for the play area, and 
helped us reach our target.  

In October they are opening a new venue, 
Memsahib Gin and Tea, on the northern corner of 
the Municipal Offices terrace, and Friends of 
Pittville will benefit from their fundraising for this 
venture. The venue celebrates the Cheltenham 
connection with the Indian subcontinent in 
colonial times which, of course, has great Pittville 
relevance. See https://kck.st/2vSN7i1 

Cheltenham Paint Festival 

The pictures below show the latest look for two 
walls of the playing field changing rooms after 
their facelift at the Cheltenham Paint Festival in 

early September. Over a hundred artists took part 
and produced some amazing images on walls all 
over the town. These two were painted by Sky High 
(top) and Fem Sorcell (bottom). 

 

Editor Andy Hopkins 

Photos Courtesy of: 

Chris and Jill Archibald 
Fiona Clarke 

   The King and Billings families  

  Contact Friends of Pittville 

Telephone: 01242 227720 
Email: secretary@friendsofpittville.org.uk 

Registered charity number 1146790 
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